Louisville Middle School

Physical Education Department

Dear Parents/Guardians,


The Physical Education Department at Louisville Middle School would like to welcome you to another fantastic session of physical education. Each year we strive to make our classroom a fun and relaxed place to learn.  This year we will continue to both physically and mentally challenge each student to believe, achieve, and succeed in all areas of life.  Teaching physical education this year will be Mr. Shawn Arbogast, Mrs. Josette Folk, Mrs. Lisa Galentine, and Mr. Frank Grimm.


Mr. Arbogast is starting his twelfth year of teaching after ten years working in technology education for the county. He also teaches the Computer Application class. Mr. Arbogast resides in Louisville with his family. 

Mrs. Folk is starting her eighth full year in education here at Louisville Middle School.  She also coaches volleyball at LMS and resides in Carrollton with her husband and two daughters.


Mrs. Galentine is starting her twenty-fourth year of teaching. She has spent the past seven years at LMS. Mrs. Galentine also teachers Art and resides in Louisville with her family. 

Mr. Grimm is in his seventeenth year in education.  He has been employed by Louisville City School for the past fifteen years as a teacher and coach.  Mr. Grimm resides in Carrollton with his wife and three sons.

Physical education is a very vital part of every student’s curriculum.  This year, as in the past at Louisville, we will have high expectations for our students.  Each student will have an opportunity to suggest different games and activities that they would like to participate in, as well as learn activities that will be new and exciting for them.  Mr. Arbogast, Mrs. Folk, Mrs. Galentine, and Mr. Grimm will work hard to accommodate everyone and create a comfortable learning environment. We will also be implementing the Presidential Fitness Test at the beginning and the end of each session.  In conjunction with this, we expect every student to come to class prepared and ready to participate.  We ask that each student bring with them a clean pair of gym shoes that are not worn outside.  These shoes should have a non-marking sole.  Students will also need a physical education uniform. The uniform will consist of a grey t-shirt (Louisville, or plain) and navy blue mesh, or polyester shorts. Navy sweatpants and grey sweatshirt may be worn outside during cooler weather.  All school dress code rules will apply.  We also ask that each student be prepared to take notes and make activity log entries as required. 

Each student will be assigned a locker with a locker partner where they can keep their athletic clothes.  All clothing worn for gym can be left in their locker during the week.  However, all clothes must be taken home and laundered every Friday.  Every student is responsible for his or her own belongings.  It has been our experience that items are not usually taken from their lockers but rather misplaced or not properly put away.

During the duration of the course students will accumulate points for participation, entering information into activity log, answering weekly questions, handing in worksheets, completing posters and tests. Each student can lose points for non-participation, unsatisfactory work, and so on.  At the end of the grading period each student will be assigned a letter grade based on the total number of points they have accumulated during the course.  Each grade level will be participating in 18 weeks of physical education this year, but they may have different activities to participate in, or projects to finish. Therefore, there will be a different total number of points as well as a different scale for each class level. Tests and worksheets will vary.

If your son/daughter requires an inhaler, or requires an epi-pen, please have an extra inhaler/epi-pen ready to send to school with them. We find it much safer to have the required medication on hand if it is ever needed in an emergency. We transport a medical bag with us, in and out of the building and they are placed safely in this bag. It will be returned at the end of the session. If you prefer that they carry it on them, please let us know and they will be held accountable for that. Per administrative recommendation, if your son/daughter is going to miss more than one day because of a medical excuse, they are required to provide a physician’s notice stating specific days they are required to miss. 

Mr. Arbogast, Mrs. Folk, Mrs. Galentine, and Mr. Grimm can be contacted at the school by telephone or e-mail.  If you need to contact either teacher please call 330.875.5597, or send e-mail any time. Mr. Arbogast’s email is arbogast@louisville.sparcc.org, Mrs. Folk’s e-mail is folk@louisville.sparcc.org, Mrs. Galentine’s email is galentine@louisville.sparcc.org, and Mr. Grimm’s is grimm@louisville.sparcc.org. You can also visit the school website at www.midleps.sparcc.org and click on the Physical Education link to get more information including our forms and activities.

Sincerely,


Shawn Arbogast

Josette Folk

Lisa Galentine

Frank Grimm

